CPS West Midlands, 
Victim Liaison Unit, 
10th Floor Colmore Gate, 
2 Colmore Row, 

Birmingham B3 2QA 

Telephone: 0121 262 1129, 

Email: VictimLiaison.WestMids@cps.gsi.gov.uk 

Madam/Sir, 

Case 20DY0379816 – Sarah’s Stitch-Up.
I have had a reply from Steven Homer, dated 11th July 2017, in response to my email of 26th May 2017. At the foot of his reply, Steven mentions the possibility of writing to Victim Liaison if I have any further questions.
According to the published 'values' of the CPS, it will "prosecute independently, without bias" and "seek to deliver justice in every case", yet it would appear that, here, the Service is acting in a purely vindictive manner.

According to the Code for Crown Prosecutors,

1)   "Prosecutors must ensure … that relevant evidence is put before the court", yet I pointed out to the CPS, well before my trial at Wolverhampton that the Police "have refused to interview any of my witnesses"; this also rendered my written witness statements, conveniently for the prosecution, as inadmissible.

2)   "Prosecutors must always act in the interests of justice and not solely for the purpose of obtaining a conviction".  Accordingly, on the  24th February, I asked the CPS, "Could it … ask the Police to interview witnesses on its behalf?" At the time of writing and after six, yes six, visits to Court, my witnesses have still not been interviewed!

3)   "Prosecutors must be fair, independent and objective".  

I reproduce here an extract from earlier correspondence:

"I attended court last Friday (24th March) but was prevented from putting my case; if I understand Judge Berlin's pronouncements correctly, I will have to be represented at the next hearing (1st June) by a barrister appointed by the court, for at least part of the proceedings, unless I provide details of my own preferred representative (by 19th May) … I must record here my own disappointment that, after much preparation and with my patient witnesses waiting outside the courtroom, I was denied a hearing and my witnesses denied an opportunity to testify. I would be very surprised if the CPS did not know in advance that I was likely to represent myself, as the Court was certainly aware of that high likelihood; I now feel much like the Duke of York, though rather less 'Grand', having 'marched' my witnesses across Wolverhampton after a late switch from the North Street Law Courts to Pipers Row, up to Court Five and back again to the Civic Centre Car Park. A poor show."

Wouldn’t you say that the CPS is acting rather ‘unfairly’ if it waits until a hearing to spring the surprise that I could not represent myself when it knew that I was very likely to be representing myself and had ample opportunity to let me know of its intentions before the trial? The effect of the CPS’ actions was that my witnesses, having been sent home on the 24th March, lost interest in testifying at the re-convened trial of 1st June, stating, understandably, that it would be a “waste of time”. Thus, I was on trial, in a ‘figuratively naked’ condition , unable to call witnesses who could confirm the hostile manner in which Julie Davies chose to confront yours truly ‘on the High Street’ . Again, is this fair?
Etc,

DWAustin
